
Showing Love by Providing Clean Water 

July 2023 became a memorable milestone for poor patients at Ben San 
Leprosy Camp, Binh Duong. A drinking water filtration and delivery system 
was installed inside the camp.  This joy was apparent in the patients face 
when using the clean drinking water on premise.  The clean water will help 
reduce diseases and increase their life expectancy. 

This is the result of love, efforts, and sacrifices to patients at Ben San 
Leprosy Camp, Binh Duong.  This love is expressed through action.  
Everyone at the camp will receive the benefactors’ love through clean water 
which implied safe sanitation. 

Clean water is necessary for many rural people in general and poor patients 
in particular.  Because groundwater is increasingly declining in quality, 
people’s demand for clean water is increasing, but the water for daily usage 
is not guaranteed, and sanitation is not taken into account. 

Faced with that situation, at the beginning of 2023, the Hoi Ban Nguoi Cui 
surveyed and decided to help build a clean water project, hoping to bring 
clean water to the patients here.  The project is meaningful and essential.  It’s 
necessary to improve the quality of life and protect the health of patients. 

“We, who are the nun serving at Ben San leprosy camp and patients, are 
always grateful to benefactors and HBNC who have accompanied us for 
more than 25 years, thanks to this loving companionship that given us more 
strength to overcome our fate and have a better living condition.  Dear 
benefactor, we had the clean water needs but did not dare to ask because 
HBNC has given too much already.  Your support of the clean water project 
allows our patients to live a healthier and longer life.  It will also enable them 
to gain some advantage over the diseases.” 

Unable to hide his joy and emotion, Mr. Nguyen Van Cuc, a Phong Ben San 
camp patient, said, “I am very happy and feel very grateful to the overseas 
benefactors.  Their kindness gave us, the lepers, clean water to drink.  Thank 
you abundantly for showing their love and care to us less fortunate leprosy 
patients.” 

God’s grace has sent us the benefactors’ kind hearts to spread love for 
humanity throughout Vietnam. 
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